
Robinson Secondary School PTSO Board Meeting

Tuesday, Oct. 10, 2018


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Jim Witkop, Michelle Glicklin, Virginia Doherty, Amy Riddick, Michelle Gilles, Teri Patterson, Mike Fones, Carleigh Peterson, Kristen Hassan, Susanne Oshry, Nancy Owens, Kara White, Harry Glicklin, Julia Lutow, Faraz Zia, Hannah Smith, Hannah Price
Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Approval of Aug. 8, 2018 and Sept. 12, 2018 PTSO Minutes as presented – M.Glicklin motions, A.Riddick seconds. August and September minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.
Administration Report: Matt Eline and Tracey Phillips

Thank you to SGA for being here tonight – you are among the leaders in our school and we appreciate your input and feedback!

There was a discussion of social media and the impact of Instagram, Twitter, Snapchat, and Facebook including the benefits and drawbacks of using these social media platforms.
All the HS Principals are meeting with the School Board next week to discuss what we really want to do with the 1-to-1 next year. A few parents are concerned with the amount of screen time for their children. There is a time and place for devices and we need to keep them in context and use it as a tool in the classroom. The Principals have discussed how to monitor use and digital citizenship is an important component. We will be addressing how to help students not misuse it and understand it is a responsibility. The www. can get you in trouble and there are some things you should NOT be doing. HS Principals believe it is important that teachers have control of what kids are looking at in their class. We are looking at software programs that can block or just allow certain sites and we will also require the students to log into our school server.
We would like to see students talk to one another during lunch instead of streaming sites. This will help promote engagement between students and will also help with our band width issue, which is especially strained during Raise and lunch periods. M.Eline has been working with the Superintendent and the IT department to figure out what can be done. The focus for 1-to-1 is not to have students on their devices all day but rather as a tool to enhance classroom instruction. We need to do the rollout in a mindful way and to support our teachers.
For professional development and supporting the 1-to-1 initiative, teachers are informing us on how to use technology to assist students prepare for the future. The vote is next Thursday (Oct. 18) but we have heard it will go through. There will be a student fee (likely $50-70) for the use of the device. Due to the expense, we will not require students to purchase school supplies and will provide what is needed.

There was a discussion regarding initiating an Honor Code option with the devices, asking students to sign for acceptable use policy similar to the SRR. There was also a suggestion to set up a parent session/community outreach to discuss the 1-to-1 initiation, perhaps this Fall or next Spring. We could also explain what infrastructure is needed to be implement the rollout.
Our intention is to have 1-to-1 be a part of the classroom to enhance education, not replace teacher instruction. Different learners will use different strategies and we are trying not to create anxiety for students. 
Mrs. Phillips will be meeting with the PAC (Principal’s Advisory Council) who are students who will meet with Mrs. Phillips and Mr. Eline to discuss issues and work collaboratively with Administration. We want to be in-tune with the students and this PAC will provide an avenue to hear their voice.
Good Morning Robinson is now on-line this year.

Presidents Report: Shelley Smith 

There are two funding requests that can be covered by special projects (a $4,000 budget):

1. From the GMR group – we have materials for the HS level but they are asking for MS as well – requesting $1,300
2. From the MS afterschool program – three new iPads for activity sign-up and attendance – requesting $1,200

Motion to accept funding requests as presented – V.Doherty motions, A.Riddick seconds. Funding requests accepted without objections or abstentions.
We will be holding the Principal Tea next week to give new volunteers the opportunity to meet the PTSO board members and committee chairs, ask questions, and learn more about the PTSO and Robinson community. Hospitality will provide light refreshments and snacks. S.Smith will send out an invite and also request to add bakers and donations for these types of events.

Treasurer’s report: Michelle Glicklin

There was an error in the budget – we need to vote at the next General Membership meeting to adjust. 

We earned $183.00 with the Chick-fil-A fundraiser.
PayPal may be cheaper now that we are a 501(c)3. M.Glicklin will investigate the change in fees. We will also look at our Square to see what account it is linked to.
Monthly report attached and posted online.

Vice President – Admin: Jim Witkop 

For the online directory, we have data from the school to upload. We also have a list of all the students who have opted out. J.Witkop will send S.Smith a list of the middle school emails to send information about Marketplace and the Principal Tea. The Google suite is now no charge due to our 501(c)3 status.

J.Witkop attended the meeting with other PTA/PTSO presidents from Region 4 with Elizabeth Schultz (who is also a Robinson parent). J.Witkop requested that we have more cameras installed in our school. E.Schultz has not seen any report from Chantilly on the 1-to-1 feedback. It was discussed that when we go 1-to-1, we will not need to purchase computers for the labs. E.Schultz would like to continue these meetings with the community. 
At the meeting, K.Hannan (a Chantilly teacher) voiced her approval saying it has been a positive experience and their students are engaged. Grades and attendance have improved since implementing the 1-to-1 program. There was also discussion regarding vaping and the need to incorporate elementary schools in future programs on this matter. 
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence - No report

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

 

Committee Reports
Faculty Rep. - High School/Middle School: Mike Fones
The 8th grade Finance Park field trips will be Dec. 17-21. If parent volunteers are needed, particularly for Friday, Dec. 21, the PTSO is ready to support and advertise for the field trip.
Fundraising: No report

Grants: No report

Hospitality: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty and Amy Riddick

We are getting close! We are looking to see if we can get a singing or music ensemble to perform at Marketplace. Santa and Mrs. Clause are scheduled to be here from 11:00-1:00pm. 
For the raffle, our numbers are lower due to many factors, including the timing of receiving our 501(c)3 documentation and number of donations for the silent auction/raffle. We also received less feedback due to not mailing out notices in August. T.Phillips believes we should do the mailout for Marketplace next fall to increase advertising. We have 75 vendors and everyone has paid!
We will be getting advertising out to our pyramid schools and A.Riddick will include the raffle form. 
Also, we will be putting out a newsletter out this weekend, with a link to purchase raffle tickets. We will also put out a request for volunteers for set-up and will reach out to E.Doyle and M.Aunon to advertise for volunteer hour opportunities. Volunteers can use the PTSO aprons. A.Riddick is looking for a volunteer to solicit the Occoquan area for donations. Also, A.Riddick would love to have someone shadow her so they can take over the raffle sales next year.
INOVA will be sending a Bloodmobile again this year. Mrs. Chapman and the FBLA students will be coordinating the sign-ups for blood donations. V.Doherty will follow up with Mrs. Chapman on any needs or requirements.
Membership/Newsletter: No report (see Marketplace above)
Ramping Up!: Michelle Gilles – no report
Scholarships: Lisa Waters (via L.Florence) 
L.Waters will be contacting Mr. Hickenbotham to review the scholarships for this coming spring. Also, it would be helpful if Mr. Eline would send another email to the staff (perhaps in January) for the opportunity to donate to the scholarship fund. Mr. Eline agreed that he would be happy to send a notice out to the staff. In general, it would be helpful to provide a donation box or avenue for parent or community donations to all scholarships.
Special Education Liason: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: No report

Webmaster: No report

Student Leadership: (including Communications/Social Media, SGA Rep., GMR HS Rep., GMR MS Rep., Middle School Rep., 9-10 grade Rep., 11-12 grade Rep.)
J.Lutow inquired whether there was going to be an additional spirit week for Homecoming. C.Peterson stated that there will be no spirit days, but we are having a Spirit Week (Dude Be Nice Week) the following week. There are a few open days if there is an interest. Upcoming events include: Powderpuff game, Pep Rally and Taste of Robinson. We need help with advertising and getting the word out about the school activities.
For breast cancer awareness, do we plan to have a Pink Out? There is no information on this yet but F.Zia will follow up to find out. Robinson Hype usually chooses the spirit days and puts the information out via Robinson Twitter and FB accounts. Information is also provided in the RamBlast and RamPage. The student reps offered suggestions (Remind) on how best to get the information out to students.
S.Smith offered to send out information to our PTSO community and place it on the school website, the PTSO FB page and Robinson Parent FB page.
C.Peterson indicated that the SGA is open to all who wish to help! We plan to put sticky notes on the lockers to promote positive thoughts at school – the more participation the better! We will be holding a Halloween movie night and in lieu of a fee, donations of canned goods will be accepted for Rise Against Hunger. The SGA is also creating a documentary, “What does kindness mean to you?”
Adjournment 8:50 pm

